
J.M. Teague Engineering& Planning (JMTE) teamed with Kostelec Planning 

to perform a comprehensive pedestrian plan for the Town of Forest City, 

North Carolina. 

JMTE was tasked with discerning relevant information from existing data 

and past plans - especially information related to pedestrian movements, and 

complete streets. JMTE assisted with conducting a field evaluation of        

existing and planned facilities, developed materials for and attended Steering 

Committee and Public meetings, attended a Health Impact Workshop and 

helped inform Activity Connection Plan, reviewed existing design standards 

for the Town of Forest City and made recommendations for modification to 

fit  current design standards (including MUTDC, AASHTO and ADA).  

JMTE updated existing design guidelines and modified conceptual NCDOT 

Complete Streets Guidelines cross sections to recommend improvements on 

three priority corridors in the Town of Forest City. 

JMTE assisted in developing project and program recommendations related 

to pedestrian safety and project development.   
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